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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Monday 8th December 2014

	Reference Number : 12/14


	Present
	Yes/No

	
	

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	A Stevenson (Match Secretary / Linlithgowshire Rep)


	No

	A Wilson  (Past Ladies Captain)
	No

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	Yes

	E Kennedy (Vice Captain)

	Yes

	G Law (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)


	Yes 

	T Robertson (Ladies Captain)

	No

	S Henry 

	No


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	S Henry, A Stevenson, T Robertson and A Wilson

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : E Kennedy
Seconded by : D Watson

	None

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	
	
	

	7.1
	Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes – to be completed by the time of the next Committee meeting or provide the Committee with an on-going strategy for the role of House Convenor. 

	DW

	11.2
	New Club Website has now been launched. The next stage is the introduction of Online Booking which is expected to be introduced shortly. WI-FI issue has been resolved and a new payment terminal has been received and installed from Worldpay. Just need to overcome a challenge with the Club 2000 database.

	BM

	12.1
	A member questionnaire is to be sent to all members, it is expected that this questionnaire will be sent out in the New Year.
	BM/SG

	13.1
	Uniforms to be progressed – Black Shirt/Black Blouse along with Club badge.

	AW/TR

	16.1


	A date has been established for the Captains Dinner – 14th March 2015 with Paul Reid and Dick Campbell being booked as the speakers – ticket information to follow shortly.


	GL

	16.2


	The Committee have confirmed that we are to move towards obtaining a full licence to accommodate the need to cover all functions held at the Golf Club (except those that involve members only) – progression of the necessary paperwork is being progressed.


	BM/SG

	16.3
	Waste Management change to legislation which came into effect in 2014 – Method statements to be established with a full review of the Golf Club’s waste management requirements to be conducted – Chemical mix/use by the Greenkeeper has been completed. Need to progress from a Clubhouse perspective re Showers cleaning etc. – S Henry to progress in his capacity as Health & Safety Officer


	SH

	16.4
	Consideration to be given to any Open day planning for 2015 (possibly September 2015), this will be discussed in full at future council meetings where a sub-committee will be established to progress matters.


	SG

	16.5
	Our website is to be enhanced by the introduction of some fly over video footage of our golf course; the completed version has now been posted to the Website.


	Complete

	16.6


	The Lady Captain suggested that a defibrillator be procured.  We need to establish whether this is workable as regards ability to operate, location and necessity given our proximity to St John’s Hospital. TR to investigate. SGU may help.


	TR

	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 1
As at 30th November 2014
Bank 

Current Account

£1,373.28
Subs Account

£10,000.00
Key Draw

£67.24
Net Position

£11,440.52
Due to Suppliers

£8,365.21
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£10,555.29
Purchases

               4,553.68
Opening Stock

 5,966.14 
Closing stock

4,570.77
£5,949.25
£4,606.24
Gross Margin

43.64%
Wages

-£3,349.25
Outturn Profit YTD

£1,256.99
Net Margin

11.91%

	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £397.50

	Noting

	4.3
	The Honorary Treasurer confirmed that the Bank account is running well with little usage of the overdraft facility evident.

The year on year comparison figures for the Bar show a slight decrease in outturn profit, but given the overall state of the club finances there is no immediate need for concern.

We are in negotiation with the Brewers as we have been alerted to the fact that our sales are below the threshold in relation to the soft loan. We currently await prices from them with a view to us increasing purchases from them. 


	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	No report received


	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	WORK ONGOING 

The reshaping and turfing of the bunkers at the 8th, 9th and 10th greens has been completed, new sand will be added to the required levels.

The clean-up of the Shed and Yard has commenced.

Thanks go to Bill Mackintosh, Bill Carlyon, Dave Meldrum and Peter McMillan for their help during this month.
FUTURE WORK
Work will continue on the renovation of the Bunkers at the 11th and 12th Greens and the alterations to the Bunker on the 5th Fairway.

Deep aeration of the greens will take place and the greens will be sprayed to prevent disease and will also have Lime applied.

General course maintenance will occupy the rest of the month.
STAFFING 

All staff will commence holidays on 24th December and will return to work on 4th January.

	Noting

  Noting



	6.2


	MACHINERY
The Ford 1920 has been returned with the reconditioned Clutch, Starter Motor and new Ring Gear fitted.

The Tees Eclipse Mower has been sent to Fairways Grass Machinery for its winter overhaul.

WINTER WORK

Work on further renovations of Bunkers on the course.


	Noting



	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the House Convenor:-

· Small Hall outside Junior Locker Room – Emergency light out.
· Gents Locker Room – holes in ceiling and plaster on ceiling cracked – wall heater needs skimmed.
· Main Lounge – Spotlight out (stage), Ceiling light out and Door emergency light out.
· Ladies Toilet – Patch on ceiling needs painting.
· Office – Several cracks require cosmetic attention.
· Central Heating Boiler – still not functioning properly, although leaks now traced.

· Outside – Down pipe in need of repair and gutters to be checked.
· Cellar double door – outside draught excluder to be fitted.
· Main Bar – Glass washer faulty


	   DW

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	No report submitted


	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted


	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	No report submitted


	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month we have lost the following:-

· 3 PAYG

· 1 Full

· 1 Young
We have taken on 2 new members on the winter Promotion


	   GL



	11.2
	Systems/Procedures

New Website now operational with attention now turning to the Online Booking system which is hoped to be introduced shortly.


	BM/AS

	12.0


	SGU Business Plan

	

	12.1
	Nearing full completion and adoption into future Committee meetings – a member questionnaire is to be issued to the members for completion. It is expected that this questionnaire will be sent to members in the New Year.
	BM/SG

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	Functions remain strong with Weddings, Club Functions and Funerals filling up the diary

Staff Uniforms to be progressed with Black Shirt/Black Blouse with Badges
	AW/TR

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	Bill Mackintosh and Gordon Law will continue with their sterling efforts by obtaining more tee sign sponsors. We await payment from Belhaven breweries of their annual sponsorship monies.
	BM/GL

	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1

	The Secretary advised that the AGM preparatory work will commence shortly.


	SG



	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.1
	A date has been established for the Captains Dinner – 14th March 2015 with Paul Reid and Dick Campbell being booked as the speakers – ticket information to follow shortly.


	GL

	16.2
	The Committee have confirmed that we are to move towards obtaining a full licence to accommodate the need to cover all functions held at the Golf Club (except those that involve members only) – progression of the necessary paperwork is being progressed.
	BM/SG

	16.3
	Waste Management change to legislation which will come into effect in 2014 – Method statements to be established with a full review of the Golf Club’s waste management requirements to be conducted – in particular relating to the Clubhouse
	SH

	16.4
	Consideration to be given to any Open day planning for 2015 (possibly September 2015), this will be discussed in full at future council meetings where a sub-committee will be established to progress matters.
	SG

	16.5
	Our website is to be enhanced by the introduction of some fly over video footage of our golf course; the film has been completed and uploaded onto the website.
	complete

	16.6
	The Lady Captain suggested that a defibrillator by procured.  We need to establish whether this is workable as regards ability to operate, location and necessity given our proximity to St John’s Hospital. TR to investigate.   

SGU may help. 
	TR

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1


	The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 13th January 2015 @ 6pm.
	Noting


	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	
	
	
	

	E Kennedy
	04
	09
	44%

	A Stevenson
	07
	09
	78%

	B Mackintosh
	09
	09
	100%

	S Grady
	09
	09
	100%

	A Wilson
	06
	09
	67%

	D Watson
	07
	09
	78%

	P MacMillan
	09
	09
	100%

	G Law
	07
	09
	78%

	T Robertson
	08
	09
	89%


